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V.I.A. GENERAL MEETING

DATE: Thursday, August 19, 1982
TIME: 51 (ol
PLACE: Oakridge Auditorium

Oakridge Shopping Centre
41st and Cambie

Faculty members who wish to attend, and who haye scheduled classes
at that time, are asked to make appropriate arrangements for their
students.

Please alert your department head of your intention to attend the
meeting. :
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HEALTH SERVICES

Please welcome Faye Graham, who will be filling in as the evening
nurse from August 3 to September 3 inclusive, while Janice Swan is
on holidays. This means that health services will maintain its
regular hours of M-Th; 900-2000 hrs. and F; 900-1600 hrs. and will
not be closing early as stated in last week's Times.

Faye has worked for the past several years at B.C. Hydro, attending
to the employee's health needs, so can offer much valuable health
advice.

J.S.

“CC. - Ring Edward Campus



Central Administration

Vancouver Community College

675 West Hastings Street, 2nd Floor, Vancouver, B.C. V6B 1N2 Telephone 688-1111

1982 August 03

Information Concerning Budget Reductions - Bulletin I1

On Friday, 1982 July 30, Ministry of Education officials met with
school superintendents and college chief executive officers to outline
in person and in writing the budget reductions we will be required
to implement for the remainder of the current fiscal year.

At Vancouver Community College we must reduce our operating budget

by $896,900.

This sum, while large in absolute terms, would represent approximate-
ly two percent of our annual budget if the reduction had been made
on April Ol, the beginning of our fiscal year. If we are able to
effect cost reductions by September 0l they will range between three
and four percent of the balance of our budget.

Our College Board is required to submit a plan to the Ministry regard-
ing our method of reduction. This plan is to be submitted preferably
by August 31 and no later than September 15.

In order to meet this tight timetable certain actions have been and
will be taken as follows:

1. All out of province travel is frozen immediately. Exceptions
may be made only by the President.

2. College employees representing the various groups within the
college will be invited to meet with the President on Thursday,
August 05, to receive complete details of the Ministry's plans and
directives.

3. The College Executive Committee will meet Tuesday, August 10, to
consider recommendations to the Board for reductions based on the
following Ministry priorities:

i) Reduction of non-salary items which will not reduce

instruction.
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ii) Reduction in salary increases for the balance of the year.
The College Executive Committee will not be proposing such
action to any employee group until the Board has had the
opportunity to consider the non-salary reductions and any
differences between that reduction and the total required
reduction ($896,000).

iii) Possible iay—offs. These require approval of the Minister.
It is my strong hope we will not have to request such
approval for Vancouver Community College.

L. .The V.C.C. Board will meet Wednesday, August 11, to review the
‘Ministry directives, the C.E.C. recommendations and consider its
options.

We are facing a difficult period of belt tightening in Vancouver Com-
munity College. However, 1 believe that by sharing information and
exchanging ideas we can maintain a strong educational enterprise
worthy of our community.

As further developments unfold, 1 will endeavour to keep you informed.

F;?{'\/L/L 1/94V4" CZ/C/Q/ |

A. S. Manera
President
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ATTENTION FILM USERS

The Tibrary has received notice from BCIT that a charge of
$10.00 per film will be levied on all items borrowed from
BCIT film collection, effective July 22nd.

We borrow quite heavily from this source and, although alterna-
tive sources are now being sought, film users should note that,
in future bookings, the charge of $10.00 may have to be debited
to the department concerned. At present, only four films for
future showing are confirmed from BCIT and, hopefully, these
can be cancelled if an alternative source can be found.

BG

E.S.L. TEACHERS REQUIRED FOR BARI, SOUTHERN ITALY

School has 350 students. An 8 month contract is offered - 21
hours per week - rate of pay approximately $600 per month gross,
plus free accommodation. Hours 4:00 to 9:00 p.m. There are 10
to 14 students per class - age 7 years to adults. Beginners to
Cambridge Proficiency. :

Contact Vicki Thorpe - 985-3019 - between 9:00 a.m. and 12:30 p.m.
before August 10th.

BYBs

MOONLIGHT CRUISE

Sorry all you enthusiastic boaters - the moonlight cruise has been
cancelled!

G5 o/ Buis




AUGUsT 19™ _ Ccome AND SEE - THE CANCER
SOCIETY’S MOVIE ARouT TERRY FoX 8T

1& ~oon - I HAD A DREAM” _Room 110,

ON SEPTEMBER 19,

.

' RUN,WALK, JOG,STROLL, RIDE
WHEEL, REGISTER FOR TERRY.

, Terry Fox. A legacy of courage, strength, hope, humour Torry Fox Run of 1982 and coptribute to a triumph.
His story 1s no longer new to any of us. But time has
neither diminished its impact nor lessened the need to

I continue what he began "RV DOW D

The second annual Terry Fox Run for the Marathon of TB- ~ R \5’ k NS4 A L"U N
Hope is fast approaching There are many ways in which you P.O BOX 34 130
¢an get involved. Run, walk or ride. Go as far as you can. ] =
Take I;;»Atimo ybu need Organixg a run. Ask your local POSTAL eS /\Tl(JN D
cluh . school, neighbourhood association for assistance 4

Help at the registration VANCOUVER' BGC

desk on the day of the Run. Or come and cheer the runners. V&) AMI

It's all participation and that's what the Marathon of /
Hope is about. /

Terry had the courage to get up and fight. Because he
cared enough to try. Show you care. Participate in The The Terry FOX Run

734 - 1814

FOoR MOAE INFIARMATION
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STUDENT HEALTH EVENING SERVICES

will continue in Jan's absence. We are Tucky that Faye Graham
has agreed to work Jan's August schedule, both here and at
Strathcona. So services will continue as usual. Welcome, Faye.

BiR,

HELP US MAKE STUDENTS AWARE

of the Student Health Service. Suryeys of the students show that
many are not aware that they are entitled to use the free Student
Health Service.

In order to increase the students' awareness of our seryice, we
would Tike to suggest that teachers invite Pauline (day nurse)
or Jan (evening nurse) to their classrooms at the beginning of
each new session. In a 30-minute session, we would show our
Health Service Slide Presentation, distribute pamphlets, and
answer questions.

For E.L.T. teachers who would rather give the information to
students themselves, we will lend the slide presentation, tape,
and written commentary, as well as supply a class set of pamph-
lets and book marks.

Please invite us at your convenience by calling local 34, or
drop by to Room 318.

BRIR% /RS

“MID-DRAY MOVIES

e a o o

WEEKLY - THURSDRYS

1 %R wi i 10 o

BRING YOUR LUNCH
FILMS ON HEALTH AND
HEALTH -RELATED  TOPICS.

SUG GESTIONS FOR  TofPics STUDENT

WL Come
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FROM THE RUNNERS' CORNER.....

Three members of the V.C.C. "no name" running club ran the H & L
Athletic Fun Run. Stephanie Greenall won a second place finish
in her age group with a five mile time of 35:17, while Greenall,
the elder, finished one second later. Al Bradshaw represented
the club in the 1/2 marathon event (1:40:00). Congrats, crew -
well done!

A five man team will represent the club in the 55 mile Baker to
Bellingham relay on August 7. Due to the lack of “gum shoes"
during the summer vacation period, we are including guest stars.
John Oxley from the YMCA High Steppers and Jerry "Big Man" from
the Bellingham Running Club. Good Luck Guys!

Coming Events - - -
Delta Ground Pounder 1/2 marathon - August 8 - 8:00 a.m. -

Delta Inn, Delta B.C. Phone Wilf Lynch at 588-5254 for
information and registration.

Royal Victoria Marathon - September 18th.
For information and training program (?) see Dave Greenall.

PNE Fun Run (8 Km) - August 22.
Register at the downtown YMCA or any Woodwards Sports
department.

GHREST O RDEGS

POSITION OPENINGS

V.C.C./V.V.I. requires an Instructor in Electricity. Closing date
for applications is August 20. ;

V.C.C. Langara Campus requires a Financial Aid Adyisor. Closing
date for applications is August 6.

For details on the above positions, see postings on bulletin boards.
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